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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
July 13, 2022
The Country Club @ Muirfield

Present:  G. Rozich, D. Lee, D. Cecutti, F. Willson, C. Rose, E. Belfrage, C. Baldridge, P. Smith
Absent:  None 
Staff:  S. Dring
Executive Committee Action Items:

· Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the June 2022 Meeting Minutes. Dr. David Lee seconded. All approved.
· Scott to complete research to determine if the Executive Committee will recommend to the Board the funding of an Athletic Facility Feasibility Study at the cost of $50,000. The research includes: 1) Request a proposal from the Sports Companies and others with expenses, deliverables, timeline, etc.; 2) Determine if a Feasibility Study is supported by City of Dublin Staff; 3) Determine if a Feasibility Study is supported by Dublin City Council and get their commitment that the results will be shared during a future Dublin City Council Meeting; 4) Scott to provide a recommendation on where funds for the project will come from in the 2022 Visit Dublin Budget; 5) Work with the current vendor overseeing the City’s Parks and Recreation Master Plan to confirm that results from the Athletic Facility Feasibility Study will be an element of the Master Plan.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of June 2022 Meeting Minutes – Gerrilyn welcomed the group to the July Executive Committee Meeting. Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the June 2022 Meeting Minutes. Dr. David Lee seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The May Bed Tax was $113,156 compared to $73,988 in 2021 which is an increase of 53 percent. The year-to-date bed tax for 2022 totals $451,019 – a 80 percent increase over 2021 and a decrease of 20 percent vs. the pre-pandemic year of 2019. After five months in the budget year, there is a budget surplus of $188,019 vs. projected budget.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through July 7 is $744,235. Account receivables total $20,850 – invoices have been distributed for the 2022 Partnership. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $204,137. Visit Dublin received a CARES Act Loan for $74,400 – the loan will be paid in full in December 2022. The PPP Loan has already been forgiven.

c. Profit & Loss – Through July 7, total expenses year-to-date stand at 51.3 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 58.6 percent.

III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Athletic Facility Vision – Scott provided an update on this month’s efforts. As part of the City’s Parks and Recreation Master Plan, the City held its first public forum a few weeks ago. It was well attended and it was clear that a world-class athletic facility for Dublin’s residents was the most talked about component of the meeting. Also mentioned was a 50-meter pool. The next step for the Master Plan is the release of an online survey for residents – staff will ensure key stakeholders for the athletic facility are aware of the survey. Scott also distributed Visit Dublin’s Darree Fields Community Complex vision to Dublin City Council Members after the public forum. Several attendees at the forum mentioned the vision. 
Dublin City Councilman Andy Keeler asked Scott to schedule a meeting with the Sports Facilities Company, which is the industry leader in all aspects of world-class athletic facilities. Mr. Keeler had a particular interest in the various funding models associated with such facilities. City of Dublin Deputy City Manager and Visit Dublin Board Member, Robert Ranc, also attended the meeting. As a result of the meeting, one the potential next steps is to embark on a Feasibility Study facilitated by The Sports Facilities Group. The study would take up to 12-15 weeks to complete at the cost of $50,000. Scott noted that he believed this was the next step in the process. Scott also noted that he believes this is an expense and project that should be led by Visit Dublin and work in tandem with the current Parks and Recreation Master Plan that will be completed in January 2023. Such an expense would need to be approved by the Visit Dublin Board of Directors.
The committee discussed the option and determined the following next steps prior to recommending the project and expenditure to the full Board: 1) Request a proposal from the Sports Companies and others with expenses, deliverables, timeline, etc.; 2) Determine if a Feasibility Study is supported by City of Dublin Staff; 3) Determine if a Feasibility Study is supported by Dublin City Council and get their commitment that the results will be shared during a future Dublin City Council Meeting; 4) Scott to provide a recommendation on where funds for the project will come from in the 2022 Visit Dublin Budget; 5) Work with the current vendor overseeing the City’s Parks and Recreation Master Plan to confirm that results from the Athletic Facility Feasibility Study will be an element of the Master Plan.
b. Strategic Planning Topics – Consultant Bill Geist will be facilitating five one-on-one meetings, two small group meetings with 5-7 people and one large focus group with 8-12 people. There will also be a community survey. The Board retreat will take place on September 28 from 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. Scott asked the Committee if there are key topics that needs to be addressed as part of the Board Retreat. Scott provided a few topics such as Branding, Sports Facility, Staffing, Sponsorship, Resident Sentiment (KPIs).
c. Dublin Holiday Market – Scott met with Dublin City Councilwoman Cathy De Rosa regarding the vision for a Dublin Holiday Market. One of the aspects of the market is to obtain research, which includes travel to Germany to learn how those markets are run. Scott has provided Cathy and City Staff a list of questions for these markets that would be helpful in creating one in Dublin. The City has inquired about the interest of Visit Dublin sending someone to be part of the travel party to Germany if the trip occurs.
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. Mid-Year Hotel Results – Scott presented mid-year hotel statistics from Dublin’s hotels. The results included a 52 percent occupancy rate, compared to 42 percent last year and 68 percent in 2019. The average daily rate is $115.20 compared to $86.91 last year and $108.95 in 2019. Scott noted the average daily rate has reached record numbers and, in fact, the month of May was a record month with $132.85.
b. Advertising RFP – Staff will be releasing an RFP for an Marketing Agency to oversee Visit Dublin’s Regional and Statewide Campaigns. The current agency is Destination Think! The RFP will be released on August 1 and the finalists will be selected later in the month. Staff will create a Selection Committee to listen to oral presentations from the finalists and make a decision on the winner. The committee will consist of a select number of Board Members and Industry leaders in the Marketing Field. The final selection will be made in early October.  

c. Business Travel Trends – Scott shared a few business travel trends in the Dublin market: Our hotels have smaller sales and front desk teams so customer service is a concern; hotel booking windows - we are sending leads through early September now, typically it’s up to 6-8 months in advance; Smaller meetings (less than 50 people) – with lots of catering only day meetings; and Hotels are concerned for Q3 and Q4 with gas prices increasing and school starting.
d. Visit Dublin Trails – The Fairy Door and Celtic Cocktail Trails continue to attract visitors and residents and generate money for local businesses. Fairy Door Trail -- there are 11 businesses participating in the Fairy Door Trail in Downtown Dublin. There have also been nearly 10,000 participants of Visit Dublin’s Fairy Door Trail – all of which receive a free t-shirt from us. 75% Ohio residents – out of that 75%, a total of 20% of participants are Dublin residents; 25% resided in 28 other states -- the largest state represented after Ohio was Pennsylvania and Indiana. Cocktail Trail – The trail has grown to 18 restaurants around the entire City for the Celtic Cocktail Trail. There are currently 2,200 active participants of the trail. 
These trails are great examples of how we generate economic impact and awareness of Dublin without necessarily an overnight stay at a Dublin hotel. We’re more than just “heads in beds”.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, August 10 at 4 p.m., Visit Dublin
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, August 15, Noon, Dublin Library
